Parish Council Minutes from the May 23 Meeting

The Parish Pastoral Council (PCC) met on Thursday, May 23. The PPC continues advancing initiatives, including working on parish Mission and Vision statements in light of Renew My Church.

We are also continuing our one-on-one initiatives in an effort to build relationships with each other on the parish council, and beginning this fall, with the various leaders of the many ministries within St. Gertrude Parish. We're currently building a calendar which will allow for PPC meetings some months, and meetings among the four parish commissions in the off months to create strong communication between the council and the commissions.

Additionally, the PPC is in the process of editing and preparing to adopt bylaws to build a strong future for the PPC as we look towards membership and |succession planning for PPC members. Parishioners are always encouraged to prayerfully consider their potential membership on the PPC.

Fr. Rich indicated Renew My Church for our parish grouping is advancing. The St. Gertrude PPC is looking forward to attending a meeting in August with PPC members from our fellow parishes in our grouping. We are eager to share information about that meeting with you.

The final PPC meeting for this fiscal year will be Thursday, June 27 at 7:00 pm in the Ministry Center.

~ Colleen Fulkerson